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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council
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Bob Kerr
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Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
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01750 720921

Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


on Monday 11th May, 2009


1) Present: Community Councillors Bob Kerr (Chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (Vice-chair), David Bethune (Secretary), Tom Combe, Caroline Cruikshank, Jim Gibson, John Howie, Ian King, John Munro, Alistair Pattullo, Norman Roxburgh and Murray Smail, and Scottish Borders Councillor Vicky Davidson.
[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell (until end of item 6), no Press representatives,  8 members of the public, and J. Hedley (SBC)]

2) Apologies: were received from Scottish Borders Councillor Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre. 
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 13th April were approved (proposed: J. Howie, seconded: T. Combe).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:  
(a) N. Roxburgh reported that the initiative to provide Selkirk with an all-weather pitch was being progressed;  the next meeting of the group pursuing this will be on May 27th.

(b) B. Kerr reported that there are legal complexities delaying the provision of allotments, and that he is awaiting responses to enquiries about alternative sites.

Item 7 was taken next, to allow guest Jason Hedley to proceed with his presentation

5) Declarations of interest – none

6) Lothian and Borders Police
PC Lesley Shiell reported that there had been 24 recorded crimes, and 14 crimes solved during April.  This was a lower solvency rate than many other Borders towns, but compared very favourable with other areas of Scotland, particularly the cities, where solvency rates were typically around 30%

PC Shiell reported that the policy of L&BP was not to involve members of the public in using speed guns, as in “Community Speedwatch”.

C. Cruickshank highlighted the fact that police call centre operators often do not have adequate local knowledge, thus making it difficult for members of the public to report crimes.  G. Edgar commended the police for their speedy response to a recent apparently suspicious incident in Selkirk.

7) Report from J. Hedley (SBC) on proposals for the Pringle Park 

The Chairman welcomed Jason Hedley (SBC) and 4 members of the constituted group of mothers working towards improved play areas in the town.  J. Hedley gave a summary of the meetings so far, and the results of the questionnaire completed by almost 100 residents.  This highlighted the need to deal with issues of lack of maintenance, inadequate facilities and safety.  Dog fouling and littering are ongoing known problems which require SBC to target resources.  Decisions are required on the scale and scope of any proposals, but the results suggest developing the Pringle Park as a high priority initially.  J. Hedley was unable to make any commitment on timescales, although it was hoped to bring forward a firm proposal by the end of 2009.  The group are going ahead with fundraising ventures, but it was acknowledged that significant external funding would be required, and that SBC’s capital funds would not be able to contribute significantly.  The group indicated that all 3 SBC Councillors had been kept informed, but that none of them were involved in driving the process.  L. Neil asked for the group to nominate a member to represent their views on the SRG.  J. Howie agreed to continue as Community Council rep on the group.  J. Hedley thanked the people of Selkirk for their cooperation, and B. Kerr offered the group the full support of the Community Council in their endeavours.

J. Hedley reported briefly on his department’s plans for floral displays, ground maintenance and litter-picking to be carried out before the Common Riding.

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.50pm, following items 7, 5 and 6)

(a) D. Heatlie asked for action to fill potholes on the riverside path;  B.Kerr agreed to see what could be done.
(b) G. Huggan (introduced by L. Neil) proposed a town clean-up of green spaces by volunteers before the Common Riding.  A. Pattullo agreed to coordinate this.

(c) D. Heatlie reported the need to tidy up the old hut in the Auld Kirkyard.  B. Kerr to initiate action.

(d) J. Gibson reported on the work of his volunteer group to remove ivy from the Auld Kirk;  he requested SBC assistance in providing temporary slabs to cap the wall to prevent further decay, until a permanent solution is found.  L. Neil expressed appreciation for the work done, and indicated that the SBC is pursuing funding to further this project. 

8) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:

	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	1.
	09/00510/LBC, 09/00511/FUL: Braeside, Ettrick Terrace: installation of 2 roof lights
	Alisdaire Lockhart
	no objections

	2.
	09/00577/OUT: land NW of Whitmuir Hall: erection of 28 holiday chalets
	Alan Williams
	I. King and other members will carry out a site visit and circulate a proposed response to members for consideration


(b) Other planning matters:
(i) I. King reported that the 22 Beechbank planning application has gone to appeal.

(ii) I. King reported that the proposed meeting with SBC officials to consider the “Selkirk issues list” has been postponed, and current focus is on identifying a project for the Government’s Town Centre Regeneration Funding. 
(iii) Town Centre Regeneration Project: A very tight timescale has been offered to present a capital project, achievable within the current financial year, to be submitted through SBC to the Government for consideration by 14th May.  The Council agreed to support the SRG proposal for a High Street streetscape project “Spirit of Selkirk”.  I. King is developing a draft proposal, and will meet with SBC officials next week to take this forward.
9) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Riddell-Carre: indicated by e-mail that improvements to Scotbet’s appearance are to be expected soon;  the Council asked for clarification on what is proposed.

(b) Councillor Davidson
(i) reported that with the removal of Area Committees from the planning process, she will not have any say in planning matters after the summer; of the local Councillors, only Councillor Riddell-Carre will be involved;

(ii) reported that the feasibility study into major flood protection schemes is currently out to tender, but has requested that consideration be given to some short-term measures on the Long Philip Burn;

(iii) expressed concern about reports that Computing Studies is to be removed from the curriculum of Selkirk High School;  D. Bethune commented that this will make it impossible for the school to deliver the latest guidance on Curriculum for Excellence;

(iv) reported that work on the SBC Contact Centre is nearing completion;

(v) reported that proposed extensions to the double yellow lines at the Ettrick Road junction will be included in the next consultation on road traffic regulations;

(vi) reported that it was proposed to make Green Terrace into a one-way street, with parking restricted to one side of the road;

(vii) had attended briefing on the proposed £10M redevelopments at Abbotsford, which could bring major benefit to Selkirk, if appropriate links were made;  C. Cruickshank reported ongoing concern about the dangerous state of electrical fittings in Selkirk Town Hall;

(c) Councillor Gunn: (absent, no report)

(d) Questions to Councillors
(i) J. Howie asked for action on: the gates, railings and footway surface on and around the footbridge, and  street lighting at Lindean cottages.

(ii) A concern was raised about the number (reportedly 28) of undeveloped properties owned by one developer, leading to planning blight throughout Selkirk.

10) Common Good Fund Operation 

(a) V. Davidson reported that the Smedheugh Farm settlement had been agreed, and that short-term summer, and long-term lets, were now being advertised by FBR.

(b) V. Davidson reported that she has resigned as chair of the Common Good Working Group due to concerns over decisions made by other trustees;  B. Kerr expressed concern that this serious step has become necessary;  it was agreed that the Council should write to SBC proposing that it should be mandatory for all 34 trustees to be involved whenever there is disagreement in the Working Group;

(c) L. Neil reported briefly on a situation involving Nairn Common Good, where the local authority had sold Common Good land.

11) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	notice of public consultation on draft supplementary planning guidelines on Green Space
	SBC
	passed to I. King for consideration 

	(b)
	entry forms for floral gateway competition
	SBC 
	noted

	(c)
	SBCCN April Newsletter 
	SBCCN
	distributed electronically

	(d)
	grant request from Riddell Fiddles
	S. Sapkota
	£500 donation agreed

	(e)
	SNH Magazine
	SNH
	noted

	(f)
	Invitation to Ministerial Visit 18th May
	SBC
	L. Neil to attend, representing the Council and the SRG

	(g)
	Notification of SBC town centre regeneration seminars
	SBC
	I. King to attend


12) Reports from Sub-groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – I. King reported that discussions had begun on improving disabled access to the Hill. 

(b) Plattling Twinning Group – J. Munro reported that a group of 20 from Plattling has made a successful visit last week.

13) Reports from associated groups and working groups 

(a) Evening Study groups – T. Combe reported that yoga, patchwork and upholstery classes were continuing for a further 6 week block.

14) Reports from outside bodies 

(a) Selkirk Regeneration Group -  L. Neil reported that he and D. Bethune has attended a renewable energy conference at Fintry on 9th May, which has suggested a number of possible projects to consider.  V. Davidson suggested cooperation with Pip Tabor of the Southern Upland Partnership.   L. Neil also reported on an idea suggested by G. Huggan to form a volunteering register, based in 1 Tower Street.
15) Report from Volunteer Action Group on the Auld Kirkyard – see Open Forum (d) above
16) Community Council Election

D. Bethune intimated that the 4 year term for current Community Councillors is completed in June 2009.  K. Gunn was appointed as Returning Officer (proposed: D. Bethune; seconded: C. Cruickshank).  Nomination forms must be returned to the returning Officer by 12 noon on 1st June;  this will be advertised by the Returning Officer in the Selkirk Saturday Advertiser this week, and in the Community Council noticeboard.  D. Bethune explained the procedure which will follow, depending on the number of valid nominations:

1. if less than 6, a new Council cannot be formed;

2. if between 6 and 12, these are declared as elected, and the new Council will meet as planned on June 16th
3. if more than 12 (after a 7 day period for withdrawals), an election will be held;  due to the time that this will take, the new Council will convene on July 13th 

Nomination forms are available from the Returning Officer or the Secretary.

17) Other business

(a) Sub-committee meetings:  T. Combe has received a request for information about costs of hall hire for sub-committee meetings, in connection with a proposal to make it a requirement that Community Councils pay SBC for these;
(b) A7 Action Group: I. King reported that there had been no response from BEAR Scotland to the list of issues presented to them.
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Tuesday 16th June, 2009 or Monday 13th July, at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

(to be confirmed, on advice from returning Officer)

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
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